SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

ROOM 100, PECONIC BUILDING, EASTERN CAMPUS 

RIVERHEAD, NEW YORK

SEPTEMBER 14, 2006

The meeting was held on Thursday, September 14, 2006 at 9:30 a.m. in Room 100 of the Peconic Building, Eastern Campus, Riverhead, New York.

Present:

William D. Moore


Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair 
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary



Dennis McCarthy


Trustee
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee





Frank C. Trotta


Trustee 
Avette D. Ware


Student Trustee



Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.



Charles K. Stein


V.P. for Business & Fin. Affairs


James Canniff



V.P. for Academic Affairs



Joanne Braxton


Associate Vice President



Carl Kirschner



College Dean of Students 


Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs


Absent:
Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee 
John Kominicki


Trustee

David Ochoa



Trustee


Guests:

Todd Stebbins
Representative, County Executive’s Office
Tom Cunningham
Representative, County Budget Review Office

* * * * * * * * * *

The minutes of the August 10, 2006 Board of Directors meeting were approved.
* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to approve Resolutions 2006.A14 through 2006.A17 was seconded and approved unanimously.
RESOLUTION NO. 2006.A14  AUTHORIZING A FIRM TO AUDIT SUFFOLK COMMUNITY COLLEGE ASSOCIATION, INC.

WHEREAS, Suffolk Community College Association, Inc. is a non-profit 501(c)(3) corporation, and

WHEREAS, it is required by both the Federal government and the New York State Department of Law to have a yearly independent audit by a licensed CPA firm, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the CPA firm of Callaghan & Nawrocki be authorized to audit Suffolk Community College Association, Inc. for the fiscal year ending August 31, 2007.
* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.A15   APPROVING THE TERM APPOINTMENT OF PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER

WHEREAS, it is the recommendation of the Campus Dean, the College Dean of Students, and the Vice-President of Academic and Student Affairs that an appointment be granted, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following appointment be granted as noted:

Name


Area

Position

Effective Date
Jay Tanzi

Dining

Evening

September 15, 2006




Services
Supervisor(E)

JUSTIFICATION:  Replacing Latrice Turpin’s position



           Jay Tanzi’s Salary Step 7, $28,128

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO.
2006.A16
ACCEPTING THE  RESIGNATION OF PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER
WHEREAS, Tara Malone has submitted a letter of resignation at Campus Kid’s Children’s Learning Center at the Ammerman Campus, and

WHEREAS, the Associate Dean of Student Services and the Campus Executive Dean recommend the acceptance of her resignation, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following individual be terminated from employment  at the Campus Kid’s Children’s Learning Center as follows:




Rank


   Annual Rate

Period
NAME
Tara Malone
            Teacher
              $24,810

effective Aug.22, 2006



(45 weeks)


        

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.A17      APPROVING THE  APPOINTMENT OF PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER
WHEREAS, a vacancy exists and there is a need for an Teacher at Campus Kid’s Children’s Learning Center at the Ammerman Campus, and

WHEREAS, the Associate Dean of Student Services and the Campus Executive Dean recommend the appointment as stated below, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following individual be granted an appointment at the Campus Kid’s Children’s Learning Center as follows:





Rank


   Annual Rate

Period
NAME
Terry-Lynn Zuill

Teacher
     
     $25,554
             9/1/06




          (45 weeks)

* * * * * * * * * *

Dr. Carl Kirschner, College Dean of Students, presented the Association finance report.  He discussed the Long Island Shakespeare deficit of $11,000.  This amount had already been reduced by $5,000 but then went back up to $17,000.  Of this, $6,000 will be taken care of by the Ammerman budget but there is a question of how the remaining $11,000 will be covered.  Dr. Kirschner stated that expenses were underestimated and revenue was overestimated.  There were approximately 50 participants and also two sponsors.  

Dr. Kirschner reported that the Kids Cottage at the Grant Campus finished with a $27,500 deficit – smaller than last year.  Expenses were able to be reduced by changing staff numbers and the amount of classes.  He concluded that the situation will be monitored very closely.  Trustee Mattace asked about the Kids Cottage tuition rate as compared to the surrounding area.  Mary Anne Ellinger, Association Director for Business Affairs, responded that the Kids Cottage is still below market rate and that many students who use it receive grants to pay for these services.  Dr. Kirschner added that now 4 year olds have pre-K in the many schools, thus reducing the need for this service.  Another ongoing report will be presented in October to the Trustees.
* * * * * * * * * *

The Board of Directors meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m.  
* * * * * * * * * *








Respectfully submitted,








George Kane








Secretary 








Board of Directors

